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Youth Holiday Giving Event  
 

Thursday, December 19, 2019 
6 to 8 PM 

Location:   Sarah J Anderson 
Elementary School 
2215 NE 104th Street 

 
• Santa 
• Holiday Music by Pioneer Choir 
• Gifts 
• Bike Raffle 
• Refreshments 
 
**Come early to enjoy this family event. 
 
Co-sponsored by NE Hazel Dell Neighborhood 
Association and Three Creeks Community 
Partners, a local non-profit organization. 
 
Disclaimer: This event is not sponsored or 
endorsed by the Vancouver School District. 

 Community Newsletter December 2019 
 
 

NE Hazel Dell  
Neighborhood Association 

   

Happy Holidays 
Neighborhood News 

 
 
 
 
Meeting Schedule for 2020 is:  
 
January 21, 2020 
February 18, 2020 
March 17, 2020  
April 21, 2020 
May 19, 2020 
June 16, 2020 
  
Location:  Clark County Operations 

Center, Community Room 
4700 NE 78th Street 
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THANKS TO: 
Burgerville USA  
For providing refreshments at the 
NE Hazel Dell Neighborhood 
Association meetings 
 
NE Hazel Dell Neighborhood 
Association is on Facebook  
Check out our neighborhood 
association on Facebook: 
 

 
https://www.facebook.com/NEHa
zelDellNeighborhoodAssociation 
 

 
 
Hazel Dell “Youth Holiday 
Giving” event at Sarah J 
Anderson Elementary School 
This is the 21st Annual event and will 
be held on December 19th from 6 to 8 
PM in the Cafeteria/ Gym at Sarah J 
Anderson Elementary school.   
 
Volunteers are needed for this event 
contact Doug Ballou at 360-573-3314 
or e-mail at dougballou@comcast.net  
 
Santa’s Posse kicking off 
holiday giving 
Santa’s Posse needs your help!   
 
Santa’s Posse is a partnership between 
the Clark County Sheriff’s Office and 
the local community, working together 
to collect and distribute toys and food 
to make a special Christmas holiday 
for less fortunate families. In 1997, 
Santa's Posse was created as a way of 
contributing back to our community 

and to help families in need during the 
holiday season. 

What started with delivery of food, 
gifts and personal care items to 43 
families has now expanded to 1,000 
families. In 2019, Santa's Posse will 
provide Christmas for more than 3,400 
children in our community in an effort 
to increase positive contacts between 
law enforcement officers and families. 

Food boxes and gifts are delivered, 
prior to Christmas, by the Clark 
County Sheriff's Office; Rotary Clubs 
of Clark County; Fire District 6; 
KinderCare Learning Centers; and 
many community volunteers. 

How Can You Help? 
Volunteers are needed to help wrap 
gifts and assemble food boxes.  You 
can also make donations to Santa's 
Posse in the form of:  new, unwrapped 
toys; non-perishable food; personal 
care items; and/or monetary donations. 

For more information about 
volunteering or to make a donation, 
contact Kasey Frazier at 360.397.2211 
ext. 3380 or email at 
kasey.frazier@clark.wa.gov  or visit 
www.santasposse.com/events  for 
more information.  

Christmas Ships sail Again 
2019 marks the 65th year for the 
Christmas Ship Parade on the 
Columbia and Willamette Rivers in 
Portland, Oregon. Go to their website 
for a complete schedule with route 
details including viewing locations and 
times for restaurants, hotels and 
outdoor viewing.   
The Christmas Ship Fleet averages 
about 55 to 60 boats between the two 
Columbia and Willamette River fleets.  
Both fleets will be out every night for 

two weeks 
beginning 

December 5, 2019 
and running 
through December 
22, 2019.  They 
are a volunteer 
organization and 

not all the boats make it out every 
night.  Christmas Ships, Inc. is a non-
profit organization. 
 
For schedule and location see this web 
site:  http://www.christmasships.org/ 

  
Everyone Counts. 
 
Every 10 years, as required by the 
United states Constitution, the U.S. 
Census Bureau takes a complete count 
of the country's population. Every 
person living in the U.S. is expected to 
participate. The Census Bureau 
collects data for statistical purposes 
only and is required by law to protect 
your individual identity. 
 
Having accurate, updated census 
information is vitally important. The 
information is used by Congress to 
distribute more than $880 billion in 
federal health, education, and 
infrastructure funds to states, counties, 
and cities based on population. Census 
information is also used by 
Washington's bipartisan redistricting 
commission to draw new, equally 
populated legislative and congressional 
districts that reflect the population 
growth and shifts over the past decade. 
 
The Census Bureau will begin 
collecting information in March 2020 
and you can respond online, by mail, 
by phone, or with an in-person 
interview. You'll be asked to complete 
a questionnaire with a few basic facts 
about the people in your household. 
It's easy and confidential. Remember, 
everyone counts -- so when you 
receive the official questionnaire, 
complete it for each person in your 
household, or for the first time ever, 
you can respond ONLINE at 
https://2020census.gov/en/ways-to-
respond.html  
 

Newsletter Publication 
 
The NE Hazel Dell Neighborhood 
Association will publish six issues of the 
newsletter this year.  Here are the issue 
dates for the newsletter and deadlines for 
2020: 
 
Issue  Deadline 
1. Jan/Feb December 20, 2019 
2. Mar/Apr February 20, 2020 
3. May/June April 20, 2020 
 
The deadline date is for submitting 
newsworthy items for publication.  Thanks!  

https://www.facebook.com/NEHazelDellNeighborhoodAssociation
https://www.facebook.com/NEHazelDellNeighborhoodAssociation
mailto:dougballou@comcast.net
mailto:kasey.frazier@clark.wa.gov
http://www.santasposse.com/events
http://www.christmasships.org/
https://2020census.gov/en/ways-to-respond.html
https://2020census.gov/en/ways-to-respond.html
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Habitat for Humanity ReStore 
ReStore is a home improvement outlet. 
They sell new and reclaimed building 
materials, as well as new and use 
appliances, furniture, lighting fixtures, 
tools, exercise equipment, yard 
equipment and other home goods at 
deeply discounted prices. Inventory 
changes daily. Super outlet for Do-It-
Yourselfers. Sales go to funding 
Habitat for Humanity's home-building 
projects right here in our own 
community. The Clark County ReStore 
is located at 10811 SE 2nd Street just 
off I-205. They are open 7 days a 
week. 10AM to 6PM (360-213-1313) 
 
ReStore only accepts donations related 
to the Home. Visit their web site 
www.pdxrestore.org for donation 
guidelines. Drop off donations can be 
made at any time during store hours. 
For large items you can't fit in your car 
or truck they offer a donation pick-up 
service. There is a $20 pick-up fee for 
residential donations in order to offset 
fuel and vehicle maintenance 
expenses. 
For those who are remodeling and 
wish to donate they offer a Salvage 
Service that provides non-structural 
deconstruction services. They will take 
out usable items, such as sinks, toilets, 
cabinets, doors, etc., that you are 
replacing and bring them to the 
ReStore. They charge an affordable fee 
to cover their cost for this service.  
 
The Clark County Habitat ReStore is 
also supporting the City of 
Vancouver's interest in sustainability. 
The advanced recycling center with 
volunteer support sort all metals, 
plastic and wood that would otherwise 
go to the landfill. 
 
For more information, visit their 
website: https://www.ehfh.org/restore/ 
 
 
Business Profile: LuxRides 
LuxRides, serving greater Vancouver 
area, offering professional 
transportation services.     Wine tours, 
airport drop offs, sightseeing, concerts, 
proms, weddings, or just a night on the 
town!!  Visit  www.luxrides1.com for 
more info, or call 360-975-0556. 
 

Clark Neighbors Food Project 
The Clark Neighbors Food Project 
(CNFP) is a revolutionary way to 
collect food: It's a donor drive, not a 
food drive. 
 
Instead of asking for one-time 
contributions of food, volunteers 
(Neighborhood Coordinators) enlist 
neighbors to become long-term Food 
Donors. 
If you would like to become a long-
term Food Donor or a Neighborhood 
Coordinator, contact 
clarkfoodproject@gmail.com  
www.clarkfoodproject.org 

 

 
 
Household Battery Recycling 
Waste Connections has recently 
announced new guidelines for 
recycling household batteries: 
 
First, to avoid any spark from creating 
a fire hazard, they are advising to tape 
both ends of used batteries. The safest 
method is to fully cover the battery 
with tape, especially with button type 
batteries. Any tape should do the trick. 
 
Second, save up your used batteries 
and place them in a sealed clear plastic 
bag. 
 
Third, choose option A, B, or C to 
safely recycle batteries: 
A- Several stores take back batteries. 
Check RecycleRight on the app or 
www.wcnorthwest.com  to find a 
location convenient to you. 
 
B- Bring taped batteries to any Clark 
County transfer station during their 
special household hazardous waste 
hours. 
 
C- Place the plastic bag of taped 
batteries on top of your curbside 
recycle cart on recycle service day. 

All household alkaline batteries, 
rechargeable and button batteries in 
every available size can be recycled up 
to 9V. Remember to tape all batteries 
to be recycled. 
 
Why it is important to recycle batteries  
properly: 
Safety: Batteries contain materials that 
are harmful to public health and 
environment. If batteries are not 
recycled properly, the heavy metals 
could leak out into the water and soil.  
 
Do not put batteries in the garbage or 
recycle cart! 
 
Fire Risk: Batteries can explode when 
heated or damaged. Batteries can start 
a fire when disposed of incorrectly. 
Proper disposal reduces this risk. 
 
Resources: Batteries have valuable 
metals and minerals that can be used 
again if recycled properly. 
 
"I Didn't Know That!" 
Alaska - more than half of the 
coastline of the entire United States is 
in Alaska. 
 
Canada - has more lakes than the rest 
of the world combined. Canada is an 
Indian word meaning 'Big Village'. 
 
Ohio - there are no natural lakes in the 
state of Ohio, everyone is man-made. 
 
Aria 150-Unit Apartment 
Complex decision appealed by 
Local Residents 
Back on October 18th, C&L Homes 
received conditional approval by Clark 
County for the construction of 150-unit 
apartment complex consisting of 5 
buildings and a clubhouse on 5 acres at 
2703 NE 99th Street. 
 
On November 1, 2019 several local 
residents (the petitioners) impacted by 
this project filed an appeal of the 
decision to allow C&L Homes to build 
the apartment complex.   
 
The issues of appeal were the waiving 
of code minimum requirements 
concerning setbacks, environmental 
impacts, disturbances, stream 
crossing/containment and the safety, 

https://www.ehfh.org/restore/
http://www.luxrides1.com/
mailto:clarkfoodproject@gmail.com
http://www.clarkfoodproject.org/
http://www.wcnorthwest.com/
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quality of life, public wrong and harm 
to neighboring properties as well as 
impact to water supply and water 
quality to our community. 
 
One of the primary concerns was the 
traffic impact of the development on 
NE 99th Street, NE 26th Avenue and 
NE 98th Street and the proximity of 
this development to nearby schools, 
Sarah J Anderson Elementary and 
Gaiser Middle Schools.  
 
The Petitioners’ Appeal is asking that 
the County reconsider the approval 
decision and conditions in light of the 
issues presented in their Appeal.  The 
Petitioners are waiting to hear back 
from the County regarding this appeal. 
 
 
 
Scouts plan to Recycle 
Christmas Trees 
Local Boy Scouts and Cub Scouts will 
be collecting and recycling Christmas 
trees on Saturday, January 4th, 2020 
from 8 AM to 4 PM. Place your cut 
tree at the curb and mark it "FOR THE 
SCOUTS". A $10.00 donation is 
requested. Trees will be hauled and 
chipped for mulch. Funds collected 
will be used for the cost of recycling 
and future Scout activities. Boy Scout 
Troops #370, 479, and Cub Scout Pack 
#370 will be collecting trees in the NE 
Hazel Dell area. 
 

 
 
 
Microplastics In Your Tea 
When you sip a cup of gourmet tea, 
you could be swallowing billions of 
plastic particles. That is the findings of 
researchers at Canada's McGill 

University who examined the "silken" 
tea bags used by many premium 
brands.  
 
Unlike traditional paper tea bags, 
silken tea bags are made of plastic and 
are often pyramid-shaped, to give the 
tea leaves more room to expand. But 
when these tea bags are steeped in hot 
water, they quickly start to break 
down.  
 
Scientists observed that a single silken 
bag can release about 13 to 16 
micrograms of plastic per cup. Though 
that might not sound like much, it's 
thousands of times higher than the 
microplastic content of other foods.  
 
Little research has been conducted on 
how microplastics affect human health, 
but this study suggests people use "tea 
bags or loose-leaf tea, which 
eliminates the need for this single-use 
plastic packaging." 
 
Lunch buddies needed:  
Do you have 45 minutes a week to eat 
lunch with a child? To make a 
difference? Consider becoming a 
Lunch Buddy. 
  
• VPS elementary schools 

participate in Lunch Buddies 
• Good-hearted adults find 45 

minutes a week to eat lunch with a 
child 

• Children are on the wait list, most 
of them boys 

 
For more information, please contact: 
LunchBuddy@vansd.org or 
360.313.4725 
 
Recycling Tips 
Recycling does take a little effort, but 
the following rules below will help 
ensure your recycle truck driver 
collects the most recyclables in the 
best possible condition and you get the 
best benefit for your effort. The 
following explanations may help you 
understand the reason behind the rules. 
 
Waste Connection does not use the 
recycle symbol or the numbers that 
identify plastic products. That number 
only tells you what type of plastic the 
product is made of. It does not tell you 

if we have a vendor in our area to take 
that plastic product and recycle it. Just 
because you place items in the recycle 
bin does not mean they are recyclable. 
 
Separate your recyclables. - Several 
years ago, Waste Connections 
switched to a one bin system for Glass 
only plus a blue roll cart for almost all 
other recyclable materials collected 
curbside.  
 

 
 
Special pink recycle roll carts can be 
purchased in support of cancer 
survivors. The Recycle trucks have 
two sections, one for glass and one for 
most other materials. When the trucks 
return to the transfer station, where the 
actual sorting is done, they deposit 
each collection category in a different 
location. 
 
Save yourself some time and energy 
by not putting your recyclables out 
unless your roll cart is at least three 
quarters full or more. Place your roll 
cart on the curb or road's edge with the 
hopper lid opening facing the street 
and place it at least three feet from 
other containers. This arrangement 
allows the automated truck to pick up 
your recycling cart without knocking 
over your garbage can or cart. Always 
remember the cart's wheels should be 
facing away from the street.  
 
Plastic bags are recyclable but NOT IN 
YOUR CURBSIDE CART. Plastic 
bags tangle in the recycling sorting 
machinery and prohibit other more 
valuable commodities from being 
recycled. The machinery must be shut 
down periodically to hand cut out the 
plastic bags. Most grocery stores have 
a special collection container for 
plastic bags near their front doors. 
These plastics can be recycled into 
making products like plastic lumber or 
clothing for example. 

mailto:LunchBuddy@vansd.org
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Set Glass Only Bin and Mixed 
Recycling Cart at the curb by 6:30 AM 
on Day of Pick UP. The recycle truck 
drivers all start picking up recyclables 
by 6:30 AM. You cannot always count 
on the fact that your driver usually 
comes by at a certain time; for any 
number of reasons, the schedule can 
change. If midnight scavenging is not a 
problem you may want to set recycling 
cart out the night before your pick up 
is scheduled. Again, save yourself 
some time and energy by only setting 
out your Glass and Recycle Bins when 
they are nearly full. 
 
Cut Cardboard Down to fit inside your 
Recycling Roll Cart. Cardboard is 
much more marketable if it is dry. If it 
is inside the cart, it saves time for the 
recycling driver and allows him to 
service more homes in a day, keeping 
costs down. 
 
Used Motor Oil or Antifreeze can only 
be recycled in a clear one-gallon 
plastic jug with a screw top lid. Place 
the jug of Motor Oil or Antifreeze near 
the cart --- they will be picked up on a 
space available basis. Please only use 
clear one-gallon plastic jugs with 
screw top lids; they fit snugly in a 
special space on the truck so they 
won't spill. Also, please don't mix oil 
or antifreeze with water, brake fluid, or 
other liquids. Contaminated oil and 
antifreeze are not recyclable; they 
should be disposed of as household 
hazardous waste. 
 
Place Scrap Metal (no larger than 24" 
and less than 35 pounds) Inside Your 
Recycle Cart. --- Scrap metal includes 
brass, aluminum, copper, and steel. 
 
Place Household Batteries On Top Of 
Your Blue Recycle Cart. Please stock 
pile and then place all household 
batteries, including batteries from 
flashlights, rechargeable appliances, 
hearing aids, etc. in a clear, sealed 
plastic bag on top of your recycle cart. 
Also, please don't forget to tape off 
both ends of the batteries to avoid 
sparks. 
 
Your smaller Glass Recycle Bin is for 
Glass Items Only. Do not place broken 
glass in this bin. Broken glass is trash.  
 

Light bulbs are not recyclable in this 
bin. Also, please remove any metal or 
plastic lids or caps from glass 
containers. 
 
When in doubt about if an item is 
recyclable - it is best to just toss it out 
or consult with the web site for more 
information: 
https://www.clark.wa.gov/public-
health/recycling-z 
Recycling does take some work, but 
done properly, it has many benefits! 
 

 
Comic Corner 
Ambiguities 
1- Atheism is a non-profit 
organization. 
2- I went to the bookstore and asked 
the saleswoman "where’s the self-help 
section?" She said: If I told you, it 
would defeat the purpose. 
3- What if there were no Hypothetical 
questions?  
4- Is there another word for synonym?  
5- Where do forest rangers go to "get 
away from it all?" 
6- What do you do when you see an 
endangered animal eating an 
endangered plant? 
7- If a parsley farmer is sued, can they 
garnish his wages? 
8- Would a fly without wings be called 
a walk? 
9- Why do they lock gas station 
bathrooms?  Are they afraid someone 
will clean them? 
10- If a turtle doesn’t have a shell, is 
he homeless or naked? 
11- Can vegetarians eat animal 
crackers? 
12- If the police arrest a mime, do they 
tell him he has the right to remain 
silent? 
13- Why do they put braille on the 
drive-through bank machines? 
14- How do they get deer to cross the 
road only at those yellow road signs? 
15- What was the best thing before 
sliced bread? 
16- One nice thing about egotists: 
They don’t talk about other people. 
17- How is it possible to have a civil 
war? 

 
 
Walk & Knock Food Drive – 
December 7th     
The Interservice Walk & Knock Food 
Drive is a registered 501c (3) non-
profit organization that serves Clark 
County by soliciting charitable 
donations of food, supplies and money, 
which in turn are given to the Clark 
County food banks for providing food 
to needy individuals within our 
community.  
 
The members of Walk & Knock 
include local Lions, Kiwanis, Rotary 
and Optimist clubs, members of the 
Clark County Amateur Radio Club, 
and adult leaders of Boy Scouts and 
Girl Scouts of America.  
 
Most of the needed supplies and 
services are donated, and advertising is 
paid for by corporate and private 
sponsors. No public funds are used for 
anything other than for the purchase of 
food. Walk & Knock is 100% privately 
funded. 
 
The Walk & Knock Food Drive occurs 
on the first Saturday of December, 
starting at 9 AM.  This year it is 
December 7th. 
 
Interservice Walk & Knock, P.O. Box 
353, Vancouver, WA 98666  
Phone 877-99-KNOCK / 877-995-6625 
 
 

 
Emergency School Closure 
Information 
Vancouver School District emergency 
closure website provides up-to-date 
information about school closures 
www.vansd.org; 360-313-1401; or 
check the Mobile Phone APP for 
Vancouver Public Schools. 
 
 

https://www.clark.wa.gov/public-health/recycling-z
https://www.clark.wa.gov/public-health/recycling-z
http://www.vansd.org/
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Winter Safety Tips 
How to avoid frozen water pipes 
Clark Public Utilities reminds water 
customers to guard against freezing or 
bursting plumbing and pipes before 
temperatures plummet. 
 
Disconnect garden hoses. Insulate 
outside faucets and water pipes in 
crawl spaces, basements and garages. 
Allow a trickle of water to drip from 
an indoor faucet during severely 
freezing nights. Remember that owners 
are responsible for plumbing on their 
private property. Never try to thaw a 
frozen pipe with an open flame. 
 
Snow removal on Clark County 
Roads and residential streets 
Clark County is responsible for 
maintaining 2,665 lane miles, roughly 
the driving distance between 
Vancouver and Atlanta, and does not 
have the resources to clear every street. 
We focus on the busiest roads to keep 
people, goods and services moving. 
Property owners are responsible for 
maintaining access to driveways and 
parking lots. 
 
Winter driving tips 
• Slow down and be cautious  
• Be seen! Use your headlights 
• Do not use cruise control 
• Leave extra room between you 

and the car in front of you 
• Slow down when approaching 

ramps, bridges or shady spots 
where black ice tends to 
accumulate 

 
Home fire Prevention tips 
• Never leave a cooking pot 

unattended on the stove 
• Cover stovetop fires with a lid, 

don’t pour water on it 
• Unplug small appliances when not 

in use 
• Do not store items in an oven or 

on the stovetop 
• Do not put out your cigarettes in a 

potted plant – use a metal 
container filled with water or sand 

• Clean clothes dryer lint traps often 
• Don’t run the clothes dryer while 

you’re not at home 

• Keep oily rags in a closed metal 
container 

• Store gasoline/diesel fuel in liquid 
tight containers designed 
specifically for that purpose 

• Empty fireplace ashes into a metal 
container and store outside, away 
from the house 

• Don’t leave a fireplace or stove 
fire burning while you are not at 
home 

• Do not put blankets, furniture or 
other items within three feet of a 
heater 

• Keep matches and lighters in a 
locked cabinet, away from 
children 

• Only use candles when home and 
don’t walk out of a room in which 
they are burning 

 
 
 
Master Composter/Recycler 
Training 2020 
Join others with a passion for 
sustainability and help make a 
difference in our community - become 
a Master Composter/Recycler 
volunteer! Learn about composting, 
worm bins, recycling and other ways 
to a healthier Green living at this 
FREE 10-week training. Help others at 
workshops and community events.  
 
Classes are Wednesday evenings, 
January 23rd, 2020 thru March 27th, 
2020, 6 - 8:30 PM, location to be 
announced. 
 
PRE-REGISTRATION REQUIRED 
go to ClarkCountyComposts.org to 
sign up or call 360-397-2121 ext. 
4961, or email mcr@clark.wa.gov  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

“Growing Pains” 
The History of Hazel Dell 
For sale by the Northeast Hazel Dell 
Neighborhood Association.  
Only $10!! 
 
Sample Excerpt from Growing Pains- 
“There has been considerable 
evidence of Indian habitation in this 
region.  Mattie and Joe Davidson 
found signs of underground ovens built 
of rocks on their property overlooking 
Vancouver Lake backwaters.  There 
were a number of these ovens in a 
small, smooth clearing.” 
 
To order your book, contact Doug 
Ballou by e-mail at 
dougballou@comcast.net 
 
Financial Support Needed 
We need your continued financial 
support more than ever to cover our 
costs of operating the neighborhood 
association. 
   
Enclosed is my gift of $____________  
 
NAME: ________________________ 
 
ADDRESS:  
____________________________ 
 
CITY:  ______________________ 
 
STATE:_________ZIP__________ 
 
PHONE: _____________________  
 
E-MAIL: ____________________     
 
Please mail this form with your 
donation to:  
 
NE Hazel Dell Neighborhood 
Association,  
3109 NE 96th Street 
Vancouver, WA  98665.  

 
  

mailto:mcr@clark.wa.gov
mailto:dougballou@comcast.net
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Youth Suicide HOTLINE 

360-696-9560 or 1-800-626-8136 
 

Child Abuse 
Main telephone number: (360) 397-6002 

HOTLINE to report abuse: 1-888-713-6115 
https://www.clark.wa.gov/childrens-justice-
center/community-resources-and-referrals  

 
Vanc. Clark Co. Housing Rehab Program   

397-2130 & TDD 397-6065 
 

Sheriff Liaisons 397-2211 ex5340  
Deputy Jonathan Feller 
jon.feller@clark.wa.gov  

Deputy Scott Kirgiss 
scott.kirgiss@clark.wa.gov 

 
Graffiti Hotlines:   

West Precinct 397-6079  
 

Fire District #6 – 576-1195 
 

Clark Co. Councilors 
Email: boardcomm@clark.wa.gov   

Council Chair Eileen Quiring 
District #1 Temple Lentz 

District #2 Julie Olson 
District #3 John Blom 

District #4 Gary Medvigy  
360-397-2232 

 
Community Development – 397-2375 
Public Works – 397-6118 

Road Maintenance – 397-2446 
Event Center – 397-6180 
Fair – 397-6180 
Community Services – 397-2130 
Superior Court – 397-2150 

 
Clark Regional Wastewater District  

 Board of Commissioners 
L. Neil Kimsey, Norm Harker & 

Denny Kiggins: 750-5876 
 

Code Enforcement 397-2408 
Illegal Dumping – 3976118 ex 4352 
Weed and Vegetation Mgt 397-6140 

 
Report Street Lights That Are Out 487-8177 

Report Power Outages  992-8000 
 

Animal 
Code Violation 397-2488 

Reporting Dead Animals 397-2488 
Licensing 397-2489 

Nuisance Complaints 397-2488 
Missing/Found -VHS 693-4746 

Fish & Wildlife 902-2200 
Game Poaching: 1-800-477-6224 

Livestock Info WSU Coop  397-6060 x 7714 
Humane Society 693-4746 

 
West Columbia Gorge No Kill Humane Society, 

Bonnie Harding, Shelter Director 
Washougal 835-3464 

 
Transportation 
C-Tran 397-0123 

C-Van Ride Reservation 695-8918 
Traffic Signals 397-2446 

Traffic Tickets: (District Court) 397-2424 
Auto Accident Reports 397-2214 

Voter Registration & Absentee ballots 
Auditor-Elections  397-2345 

https://www.clark.wa.gov/elections  
 

Garbage & Recycling 
Composting & Yard Debris: 360-397-2121 

Hazardous Waste: 360-397-2121 
Recycling (Curbside): 892-5370 

IMS Electronics Recycling: 750-8883 
www.ims-electronics.com 
Wells and Septic Systems  

(Clark County Public Health)   
(360) 397-8428 

 
Letters To The Editor 

The Columbian: Editors@columbian.com  
NEHDNA Newsletter: dougballou@comcast.net  

 
Parent Trust  

Family Help Line - 1-800-932-HOPE (4673)  
or families could call  

360-695-1325 ext 4221 
 

State Schools 
The Blind 696-6321 - The Deaf 696-6521 

 
Blood Donations 693-5821 Red Cross 

Be A Pal To A Child or Teen being Treated  
with Chemotherapy   2-4 hrs/mo- 

Sue Best  (503) 244-3141 sbest@e-cca.org  
 

Greater Clark Parks District: 
Public Information Outreach Manager 

360-397-6118 x. 4398  
 

Restraining Orders 
Anti-harassment or domestic violence protection 

orders:  397-2292 (General) 
 

YWCA SafeChoice Program- 
  24 hour hotline!   695-0167. 

Community or legal advocates 695-0167. 
 

Domestic Violence Intervention Unit 
397-2211 or 911 for emergency   DVIU website: 

https://www.clark.wa.gov/sheriff/domestic-
violence  

 
District Court 

Civil 360-397-2060 
Criminal 360-397-2424 

 
County Crisis Line for Depression/Mental 

Health Issues: 696-9560 
 

Domestic Violence: Detective Beth Luvera 
Clark Co. Sheriff's Office     397-2388 

 
Victim Assistance 397-2008 

 
Work Permits For Minors 

896-2300 (Bureau of Labor & Industries) 
 

Don't Know Who To Call?  694-8899 
http://www.211info.org/  

 
Everything You Want To Know About Clark 

County: www.clark.wa.gov  
 

Boys & Girls Club of SW Washington 
360-314-6735 

 
 

Who Represents Hazel Dell? 
Rep. Monica Stonier (D) 49th Leg. Dist. 

(360) 786-7872 
Email: monica.stonier@leg.wa.gov  

331 John L. O’Brien Building 
PO Box 40600 

Olympia, WA 98504-0449 
Rep. Sharon Wylie (D) 49th Leg. Dist.  

(360) 786-7924 
sharon.wylie@leg.wa.gov 

PO Box 40600 
322 John L. O'Brien Building 

Olympia, WA 98504-0600  
Annette Cleveland (Senator) (D) 

427 John A. Cherberg Building; PO Box 40449; 
Olympia, WA 98504-0449; Phone (360) 786-

7696; Fax: (360) 786-1999  
Toll-Free Legislative Hotline: 1-800-562-6000  

 
Vancouver Housing Authority 

2500 Main Street, Vancouver WA 98660 
360-694-2501 www.vhausa.com 

 
Report Airplane Noise- 

Call Anne Mitchell 503-460-4837 or 
800-547-8411 ext. 4837 

or email micha@portptld.com or 
visit www.PDXNoise.com  

 
TDD Numbers 

For the hearing & speech impaired. 
Board of Commissioners (360) 397-6032 
Community Development/Public Works 

(360) 397-6057 
Community Services (360) 397-6032 

Superior Court (360) 397-2292 
 

Griefshare 
Dealing with the death of a loved one? Find 

support and encouragement. Griefshare meets 
Monday nights at 6:30 PM, at the Vancouver 

Church, 3300 NE 78th Street, Vanc.  
Call 574-1611 ext. 6904 to sign up. 

 
National Alliance on Mental Illness 

 (NAMI) Southwest Washington 
8019 NE 13th Ave, Vancouver WA 98665 

360-695-2823 www.namiswwa.org 
 

Clark County Food Bank List 
Faith Center 
2533 NE Andresen Rd., Vancouver 
Tues. 4:00-7:00  Service area: Clark Co. 
Fish - Orchards 
6008 NE 110th Avenue, Vancouver 
M-F 10:00-12:00 & 12:30-2:45 
Serving Areas: 98682, 98864, 98662 
Fish - Vancouver 
14th & Franklin Street, Vancouver 
M, T, Th, F 10:00-3:00 
Serving Areas: W. of Andresen from downtown 
to Ridgefield. 
Interfaith Treasure House 
91 "C" Street, Washougal 
M-F 9:30-5:00; Sat 11:00-3:00 
Serving Areas: Camas & Washougal 
McLoughlin Church of God 
903 Winchell Ave., Vancouver 
Wed. 4:00-7:30  Service area: Clark Co. 
Trinity Mission Cupboard 
6700 McLoughlin, Vancouver 

Food bags/hot lunches last Friday of the mo. 
11am-2pm - Serves ALL of Clark Co.  

https://www.clark.wa.gov/childrens-justice-center/community-resources-and-referrals
https://www.clark.wa.gov/childrens-justice-center/community-resources-and-referrals
mailto:jon.feller@clark.wa.gov
mailto:scott.kirgiss@clark.wa.gov
mailto:boardcomm@clark.wa.gov
https://www.clark.wa.gov/elections
http://www.ims-electronics.com/
mailto:Editors@columbian.com
mailto:dougballou@comcast.net
mailto:sbest@e-cca.org
https://www.clark.wa.gov/sheriff/domestic-violence
https://www.clark.wa.gov/sheriff/domestic-violence
http://www.211info.org/
http://www.clark.wa.gov/
mailto:monica.stonier@leg.wa.gov
mailto:sharon.wylie@leg.wa.gov
http://www.vhausa.com/
mailto:micha@portptld.com
http://www.pdxnoise.com/
http://www.namiswwa.org/


 
NE Hazel Dell Neighborhood Association 
3109 NE 96th Street 
Vancouver, WA  98665 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
 
NE Hazel Dell 
Neighborhood Association 
Officers and Board Members 
 
Doug Ballou, President 
(360) 573-3314 
dougballou@comcast.net 
 
Bill Cline, Vice President 
wjcline1958@gmail.com 
 
Vicki Fitzsimmons, Secretary 
Vicki.Fitzsimmons@edwardjon
es.com 
 
Jaye Folsom, Treasurer 
jayemfolsom@comcast.net 
 
Chadd Logue 
chaddlogue@gmail.com 
 
Heather Harmon 
2012harmon@gmail.com 
 
Dick Clairmont 
dgclairmo@comcast.net 

 
 
Rick Sedwick 
rick.sedwick@consultant.com 
 
Neighborhood Association 
Mission: 
The residents of the Hazel Dell 
area established the NE Hazel 
Dell Neighborhood Association 
(NEHDNA) in order to unite the 
common interests and promote 
the welfare of the area.  The 
association is involved with a 
variety of matters, which affect 
the livability of the 
neighborhood and community in 
general.   
 
All residents within the 
neighborhood association 
boundaries or neighboring areas 
not within an existing 
neighborhood association are 
welcome to attend and 
participate in the association. 
 

 
 

 
 
If you have any questions or 
would like more information, 
please contact one of the officers 
or board members listed on this 
page.  The NEHDNA does not 
subscribe to any religious 
affiliation or political party.  Our 
desire is to work together for the 
common good of the 
neighborhood in which we all 
live.  You don’t have to live in 
the area to be a member or to 
come to the meetings!  All are 
welcome.

 
Neighborhood Association newsletters are copied free of charge by the Clark County Neighborhood Outreach Office.  The information and views expressed are 
solely those of the NE Hazel Dell Neighborhood Association and not Clark County Government or their employees. 
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